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Council Snippets

June 2009 

· Presentation of Charles Rooking Carter Civic Awards - Residents are invited to the presentation of this year’s Awards at the Carterton Memorial Club, Broadway, Carterton on Tuesday 16 June 2009 at 5.30 pm.    Seven awards will be presented this year.
· Carterton Holiday Park in Belvedere Road – The Holiday Park is a 4 Star Plus facility and ideal for friends and family to stay when visiting the area.  Bookings can be made by phoning the Park Managers, Pete and Di on 379 8267.  
· CBD Main Street Re-Vitalisation Contract - This contract including the roundabout is now complete other than for some finishing off work.   Council extends its thanks and appreciation to residents and retailers for their patience while this work has been occurring. 
· Water – An independent report on the town water system leak detection work identified a noticeable drop in the minimum night-time water consumption from 12 months ago as a result of the leak repairs that have been completed.  The resulting water savings to-date equate to approximately 100 cubic metres (100,000 litres) per year for every connected property.  Water metering has identified a large number of private property leaks that may otherwise have not been repaired.  Further leaks are still being discovered from water meter readings.
· Paying Rates by Direct Debit – Carterton district currently has 4183 ratepayers; of those 1169 ratepayers find it convenient to pay their rates by either fortnightly, monthly or quarterly direct debit.  Direct debit forms can be obtained from the Council Office, downloaded from Council’s website www.cartertondc.co.nz/publicrates, then scroll down to Rates Easy Pay or email rates@cdc.govt.nz for a form to be sent to you. 
· Rate Rebates - Council has processed 367 rates rebates from 1 July 2008 to mid May 2009.   Council feels that there could be more ratepayers in the Carterton district who are eligible for a rebate.  If you are on a low fixed income it would be worth enquiring if you are eligible for a rebate.   The only information we need to know is your income including any interest on investments. You are not required to tell us how much you have invested.
· Changes to the Rates Rebate Scheme for the 2009/10 Rating Year – For the rating year beginning 1 July 2009 the maximum rebate will increase from $530.00 to $550.00 and the income abatement threshold will increase from $21,180.00 to $21,910.00.   However if your income exceeds this amount you could still be entitled for a rebate depending on the total cost of your rates and the number of dependents you have.  For more information see www.ratesrebate.govt.nz or call into the Council office for assistance. 
· Drop in Building Consent Numbers – In April 2009, there was a 40% drop in building consent numbers, giving a 26% decline for the first 10 months of the financial year.  The most significant area of decline is in the new build residential market which is following a national downward trend.
· New Roading Contractor - From 1 July Oldfields Ltd will be Council’s new roading contractor after winning a $7.7 million contract to maintain the district’s roads for the next five years.                      Unfortunately the latest telephone book was printed prior to Council letting the contract, so the number in the phone book for roading matters is for Fulton Hogan.  If you wish to ring Oldfields direct about a roading concern contact Tim Langley, phone 370  0444.
· Spraying Roadside Verges – Council is setting up a register of people who do not want any weedspraying to occur outside their properties.  If you want outside your property to be included on this register please contact JP Irwin on 379 5019 or email jean-paul.irwin@opus.co.nz.  However, you will be responsible for keeping the area outside your property tidy.                       
· Chinese Whispers – Council has been quite concerned recently to hear of a number of inaccurate statements circulating in the community concerning things the Council is or isn’t doing.  If you have any questions about any Council issue, or want to know the validity of what you are hearing in the community, talk to one of your elected members, the CEO or appropriate Departmental  Manager.    Our doors are always open.   We would rather spend the time providing you with factual information rather than having to waste productive work time correcting misleading or inaccurate statements.   Elected Member contact details together with their Portfolio responsibilities are as follows:
	Name of Elected Member together with Portfolio Responsibilities 
	Telephone Number 
	Email Address

	Mayor Gary McPhee 
	0274 575 363
	mayor@cdc.govt.nz

	Cr. Elaine Brazendale
· Resource Management including District Plan

· Public Protection including Rural Fire 
	379 6899
	brazendales@infogen.net.nz

	Cr. Ruth Carter
· Cultural & Community Development including Library 

· Community Amenities
	379 7467
	RutheCarter@hotmail.com

	Cr. Barbara Durbin 
· Library

· Parks & Reserves

· Pensioner Housing 

· Holiday Park 
	379 6860
	barbdurbin@xtra.co.nz

	Cr. Chris Engel
· Wastewater Infrastructure

· Forestry 
	379 8560
	waihakeke@xtra.co.nz

	Cr. Jill Greathead
· Waste Management

· Economic Development

· Environmental/Sustainability Issues
	379 6717
	jill@enzedpcs.co.nz

	Cr. Bill Knowles
· Urban Water Infrastructure

· Wastewater Infrastructure

· Stormwater 
	379 8730
	williewitch@xta.co.nz

	Cr. Brian Poulsen 
· Roading

· Footpaths
	379 6112
	polecats@clear.net.nz

	Cr. Grant Smith 
· Urban & Rural Water Infrastructure

· Roading 
	379 5341
	smithspread@xtra.co.nz


For Council Officers’ ring the Council Office on 379 4030 or call into the Council Office on Holloway Street.
www.cartertondc.co.nz 
